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Dear Parents and Pupils,

I write to you after quite a changeable week on the weather front and for the first time in 

the month of May. I hope that you have all managed to make the most of some rather 

sporadic sunshine and that you are well and safe.

I began the week by asking you what you and your families hoped to learn, or what 

changes you hoped to maintain once our current lockdown situation changes. If you 

haven’t managed to see the Lorax performed by Wes Tank (link on the assemblies page 

on Firefly) I highly recommend it. There have been some very interesting responses to 

this, with lots of us hoping to make changes for the better and noticing more cohesion in 

our communities. What I have been struck by is the creativity that exists within our 

school. From teachers and families who are exploring new ways of teaching and learning 

to the sheer, unbridled creative energy that exists within our pupils. Both the newsletter 

and the celebration assemblies will give you a flavour of that.

Your creativity has continued into other areas as well. We have been overwhelmed by the 

number of entries for Royal Russell's Got Talent. Our judging panel are carefully 

considering all entries and we will hopefully soon be able to publicise our winners of each 

category.

As part of our continual review of our Remote Learning provision we will be surveying our 

pupils on their experiences. Older pupils will be able to complete an online survey and 

younger pupils will use some of their form time to discuss similar questions next week.

In exciting news, Poppy Bailey, our Head of Art and DT is happy to announce that she 

and her husband Nick are expecting a baby. I am sure that you will join me in wishing 

them all the very best at this exciting time. I look forward to bringing you news of our 

recruitment for a teacher to lead in this exciting subject area during Mrs Bailey’s maternity 

leave.

Whilst we focus on all that is exciting here at school, it is also worthwhile focusing on 

those who may not be as fortunate as others. As part of our ongoing support of The 

Salvation Army Vine Food Hub in New Addington, we would very much like to offer them 

our continued support during these unprecedented times. The Salvation Army are 

especially asking for food and household goods to support families within the community 

who have been directly affected by the wider impact of COVID-19. As such we would like 

to invite pupils and their families to donate via the Food Vine drop off point in 

the local community or even through their designated JustGiving page. These donations 

will then be used by the Salvation Army within our local community for children and 

families that are in need at this time. Thank you as always for all your continued support.

I look forward to writing to you on Thursday 7th of May next week ahead of the Bank 

Holiday on Friday the 8th. We will postpone our usual Friday celebration assemblies for a 

bumper edition in the following week.

With very best wishes,

John Evans



A Snapshot from across the School

We are delighted that our pupils have continued to work 
enthusiastically with their remote learning and are most grateful to you 

all for your continued support.
We have gathered a selection of work from across the school to share.

Oliver – 1D

Xavier - 3M



Srisakthi– 3M

Harry – 6KP



Mina – 4U

Zara – 3R



Maisie – 5J

Ava – 4T



Oliver – 1D

Alara -3M



Fabian – 5O

Jack - 2I



Logan – 6E

Klara –6W



Noah – IT

Henry - 3M



Jaiden – RCS



Dhian – RSF



Betty – 4U



Astrid - 2D



A Snapshot from Drama

To celebrate the creative, artistic and design skills of the children, 
we have put together a collection of artwork and design projects 

from last term. 

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Amy – 4U

Abi – 3R



A Snapshot from Drama

Arabella – 5O

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Aryan – 1T



A Snapshot from Drama

Aurum -2D

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Ava – 4T



A Snapshot from Drama

Brendan – 5J

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Charles – 6KP

Clara – 1T



A Snapshot from Drama

Isabel 6KP

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

David 6KP



A Snapshot from Drama

Emily- 2I

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Harry – 4P



A Snapshot from Drama

Jack – 2I

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Jaden – 1D



A Snapshot from Drama

Jonathan – 1T

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1Lily  – 2D                                                            Luke – 4U 



A Snapshot from Drama

Mayan – 2D

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Max – 3M



A Snapshot from Drama

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Nicholas – 5C

Zachary K – 6W



A Snapshot from Drama

Rubie - 4T

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1

Prisca – 3M



A Snapshot from Drama

Taymar – 4U

Zachariya - Year 1

Clara - Year 1William – 3R



A Snapshot of Year 4

Year 4
This week the Year 4 children have written ‘Lockdown’ poems.

Georgia - 4T

Georgia - 4T



A Snapshot of Year 4

Samuel - 4P



A Snapshot of Year 4

Joshua - 4T



A Snapshot of Year 4

Felix – 4T 

Leke – 4T 



A Snapshot of Year 4

Zuhair – 4T



A Snapshot of Year 4

Jem – 4U



A Snapshot of Year 4

Sasha – 4T



A Snapshot of Year 4

Evie – 4P



A Snapshot of Year 4

Ava – 4U



A Snapshot of Year 4

Rubie – 4T



A Snapshot of Year 4

Zachary – 4T

Lara – 4T



Birthday Celebrations

Unfortunately, we have been unable to celebrate the children’s 
birthdays in the way we normally would. Here are the children 

who celebrated their birthdays this week.

Happy Birthday from us all at Royal Russell. We hope you had a 
fantastic, fun filled day of celebration.

Amy – 4U
Kalan – 6E

Olivia – 6E Alara – 3M 

Archie - 1D


